
 

MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 16 JANUARY 2018 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 16 January 2018 in the Tolzey Hall at 7.15 pm. 

     

Cllrs present: Cllr T Albon-Crouch      Cllr P Munro-Davies Cllr R Veitch   Cllr A Christie

    Cllr H Finnegan      Cllr T Durnell      Cllr B Stokes 

+ 5   members of the public  

  

Apologies: Cllr G LeMasonry Cllr S Flint Cllr S Reade  Mrs L McManus 

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously 

 

Items from the public  

Twice in recent months the water supply to the village has been cut. The reason given was a power cut 

in Shipton Moyne. Clerk to write to Bristol Water asking why there are no emergency generators at the 

Tormarton Road reservoir. Copy to Steve Reade. 

 

Matters arising 

a) Highway Matters –Beeks Lane, Down Road and West Littleton Road(north of bypass) all have 

numerous potholes. Enquiries are being made into who is responsible for the unadopted road from 

East End to the sewage works at Ringswell. 

 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association-The hedges around Withyworld have been cut and 

pavilion electrics have been updated. 

   

c)  Local Housing Requirement- Nothing to report  

 

Planning  
     

Planning applications- MotoXtreme, 2 Bell Square- Demolition of existing building & erection of 2 

dwellings with associated works. (PK17/5763/F) 

 No objection in principle. A neutral response agreeing to the principle but raising 

concern over the absence of chimneys from the main buildings, detailing of the 

eaves, use of natural stone to side elevations, treatment of front boundary wall & 

retention of on-site parking post- permission  proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded 

by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously.  

  

Planning approved- -1 Market Place-Erection of single storey rear/side extension. (PK17/5244/F)  

-  

Application submitted in adjoining parish- Old Farm House West Littleton Road- External alterations to 

include removal and reconstruction of stone pillar and erection of hazel hurdle 

fencing & widening of existing access. ( PK17/5807/LB 

Correspondence 

 Community Engagement Forum 8
th

 February at 7pm in Warmley Community Centre 

 Marshfield Potato & Seed sale on Saturday 20
th

 January at 10.00am in Marshfield Community Centre 

South Gloucestershire Council Waste Strategy update 

 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C/A. £973.56 D/A. £68,483.43 D/A. (14 day) £2,995.78  

 NatWest- £20,412     £1,000 has been transferred from deposit to current account. 

 

              The Works  Debit card £3.00  Office Diary 

  Ransoms Spares  Debit card £13.90  New brush Pavilion vacuum cleaner 

  Viking   Debit card £60.23  Stationery 

  F Rawlings    £30.00  Litter collection 

  British Gas    £308.93 Pavilion Gas 



   

 

  J Chiddy     £54.00  Demolish unsafe tin shed @ Withymead 

  A Chiddy     £120.00 Pavilion cleaning 

  I Ahern    £160.00 Refund Exclusive Rights of Burial 

   

 Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded by Cllr Durnell, carried unanimously. 

  

District Councillor Feedback 

 The emerging local plan shows 1300 new homes, extra to the current plan, are proposed. These to be 

spread over the whole of South Glos. in developments as small as one house. There are no proposals 

within the Marshfield settlement boundary. 

Boyd Valley constituency to be enlarged to include Westerleigh and Codrington. A bereavement 

support charity is now operating in the area. 

 

Matters for Discussion 

 A dialogue has been entered into with South Glos. re the Parish Councils contested contribution toward 

the road widening outside the shops. 

 

Date of Next Meeting –Tuesday 6 February 2018  

Meeting closed at 7.45 


